
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

1840 S Gaffey St., Box 34 ● San Pedro, CA 90731 ● (310) 918-8650 

cspnclive@gmail.com 
 

 
April 9, 2022 
 
 
 
Sent via email 
 
Councilmember Buscaino - Councilmember.Buscaino@lacity.org 
Ryan Ferguson - Ryan.Ferguson@lacity.org 
 
  Re:  Recommendation of Speed Humps 
 
Dear Councilmember Buscaino: 
 
At a recent meeting of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council, the Board approved the 
following resolution:   
 

Resolution recommending placement of speed humps 

 

Whereas, the areas of Denison, Kerkhoff and Carolina Streets between 26th and 32nd Streets is 
considered  a “DUI Corridor” due to intoxicated drivers avoiding the main thoroughfares of Pacific 
and Gaffey Streets, 
 
Whereas, Point Fermin Elementary School is located within this neighborhood, located at Kerkhoff 
& 32nd Streets, 
 
Whereas, there is always an influx of weekend visitors, tourists and local residents passing through 
this area to enjoy San Pedro’s beaches and cultural sites, 
 
Whereas, vehicles driving at dangerously high speeds in this neighborhood resulted in a recent 
accident where a car crashed into a home causing a fatality. The residents had to move elsewhere 
as their home was destroyed, 
 
Whereas, there are now many young families with children currently living in this area who now feel 
threatened and unsafe because vehicles are traveling at such high speeds, 
 
Therefore be it Resolved, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council requests that the District 
15 Council Office immediately take action to ensure that LADOT provides speed humps in this area 
to mitigate the threat of speeding vehicles on these streets so local residents can once again feel 
safe, 
 
 

Doug Epperhart 
President 
 

Dean Pentcheff 
Vice President 
 
 

Sheryl Akerblom 
Treasurer 
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Page Two – April 9, 2022 
 
 
 
Be it Further Resolved that the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council also requests that the 
City immediately restart implementing and re-instating the Speed Hump Program which benefits the 
safety and well-being of our local residents and their families 
 
Please contact Robin Rudisill, Chair of the CSPNC Planning, Land Use & Transportation 
Committee, at 310-721-2343 should you have any questions related to this letter and resolution. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Doug Epperhart, President 
On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board 
 
CC: 
 
Kien Nguyen, Transportation Engineering Associate, LADOT 
kien.nguyen@lacity.org 
 
Quan Tran, Transportation Engineer, LADOT 
quan.tran@lacity.org 
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